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Directors Update - Liz Langham  

Merry Christmas and  

a happy new year  

It has been another  busy year, and with the continued support of all units within 

the EOE we have continued to make progress against national targets, 

standardise practice across units, improve education, deliver educational 

opportunities, work closely to identify areas for improvement and continue to work 

to deliver high quality care for all babies and families in our services.  

This year we launched two projects, Kaiser sepsis Calculator and the 

Thermoregulation project, both projects have been received with enthusiasm and 

we hope to implement the change in the new year, as an ODN team we would 

like to thank everyone who got involved as these projects would not be 

successful without the collaboration and engagement of all units.  

We undertook 17 peer reviews, this was a huge task however was very worthwhile.  

We were warmly met by all 17 teams and you were proud to show your 

achievements and to talk about your challenges.  In the new year we will be asking 

for action plans to address where improvements were identified. The exciting thing 

from the peer reviews was the things you do well and our ability to now share 

these to other units.  



Directors Update - Liz Langham  

As you will all know the implementation document for the national critical care 

review has now been published and we will start to move into the implementation 

phase in January.  This is exciting times for neonatal care, with some of you 

getting funding for new units and hospitals.  Also for the focus to be on families 

and making their time on the NNU as positive as possible. 

Our relationship with our maternity colleagues has continued to strengthen and we 

have had the launch of the first joint project with maternity around right place of 

birth.  We have worked hard on this over the year and we are showing 

improvement, moving to next year we need to be ensuring that 85% of all women 

<27 weeks are delivered in a maternity unit co-located with a NICU.  We still have 

a way to go, but with the support of the LMS and LLS groups we can get there.  

So moving to 2020 we have a lot to do and it won't be possible without the 

continued support from around the network, we will launch our 5 year 

implementation plan, continue towards deliver y of the national targets, work on 

education programmes across EOE but most of all continue to work together. 



Claire OõMarañ Lead Nurse Update  

The end of another busy year is fast approaching and I would like to thank all of 

you for your continued support and enthusiasm.  

ñComing together is a beginning. Keeping together is process. 

Working together is success.ò Henry Ford 

 

Over the summer we enjoyed visiting all of your units for the Peer Reviews; it 

was so good to see so many examples of good practice being shared  



Claire OõMarañ Lead Nurse Update  

We have seen the launch of two networkwide projects; the introduction of the 

Kaiser tool and the development a parent passport which will be ready for 

launch in the New Year.  



Claire OõMarañ Lead Nurse Update  

As a member of the CRG I have recently been involved in writing the Job 

description for the role of care coordinator ï a role that will be introduced in Spring 

of next year. The role was initially described in the Long Term Plan in response to 

the NNCCR. All ODNôS will be allocated a sum of money from NHSE  that will 

enable them to appointed a lead care coordinator and possibly two others who will 

work together as a team ensuring FCC/FIC is being delivered across the network. 

It is envisaged that the post will hopefully be open to AHPôs. 

The CRG are also currently reviewing the Neonatal Service Specification which 

should be available for sharing early in the New Year 2020. 

On a personal note I have recently had an article accepted for publication in the 

Journal of Neonatal Nursing JNN ï óNeonatal Nursing workforce survey ï what 

does the landscape look like in Englandô. You may remember two years ago I led 

on a national audit of neonatal nursing of which the data was used to inform the 

Neonatal Critical Care Review ï the article will be published in February 2020 and 

will be available online in January ï I will circulate the link to you all once I have it.   



Claire OõMarañ Lead Nurse Update  

As Chair of the NNA I had the greatest of pleasure in presenting the Nurse of the 

Year Award to Lyndsey Jolley who is a Nursery Nurse at Hinchingbrooke Hospital. 

Lyndsey has worked tirelessly to improve breast feeding rates on the SCBU. She is 

one of very few nursery nurses to undertake the Unicef Embedding baby friendly 

standards into the Neonatal setting course as well as the Unicef Baby Friendly 

Initiative Train the Trainer training and is keen to ensure that care offered in relation 

to infant feeding is evidence based and that staff have all the knowledge and 

resources to ensure that they are able to ensure positive feeding outcomes. In 

2018 Hinchingbrooke became top of the East of England network dashboard for 

infants <33/40 discharged home fully or partially fed breast milk and the local team 

feel that this is entirely due to the training programme put into place by Lyndsey. 

There were 11 nominations and Lyndsey was the only non registered nurse, as 

part of her award she won Ã1000 to spend of further study. Congratulations 

Lyndsey.  

Finally I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year.  



Practice development update 

2019 was the year when a Ã25 fee was introduced for nursing study days. This 

was essential to ensure that educational days can be provided in the climate of 

reducing industry sponsorship. The study days have continued to be well 

attended and well evaluated and we have actually seen no reduction in applicant 

numbers overall (however there is some local variation). 

The dates for 2020 have been booked and are: 

/ƻǳǊǎŜ 5ŀǘŜ ±ŜƴǳŜ /ƻǳǊǎŜ CŜŜ 

bǳǊǎƛƴƎ ±Ŝƴǝƭŀǝƻƴ нпǘƘ CŜōǊǳπ

ŀǊȅ 

IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

bŜǳǊƻǇǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ млǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

/ŀǊŘƛŀŎ нрǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ !ƭƛŎŜ CƛǎƘŜǊΣ /¦I ϻнрΦлл 

bǳǊǎƛƴƎ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 5ŀȅ мǎǘ aŀȅ IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

±Ŝƴǝƭŀǝƻƴ {ǘǳŘȅ 

Řŀȅ 

рǘƘ WǳƴŜ .ŜŘŦƻǊŘ ϻрлΦлл 

bǳǊǎƛƴƎ ±Ŝƴǝƭŀǝƻƴ млǘƘ {ŜǇπ

ǘŜƳōŜǊ 

IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

aŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ 

{ǘǳŘȅ 5ŀȅ 

сǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

bŜǳǊƻǇǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ тǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ bǳǊǎŜκtǊŜ 

vL{ 

мнǘƘ hŎǘƻπ

ōŜǊ 

IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ /¦I ϻнрΦлл 

Practice Development and Neuroprotection update ñErica 

Everett  



bŜƻƴŀǘŀƭ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ 

{ƪƛƭƭǎ 5ŀȅ 

нƴŘ bƻǾŜƳπ

ōŜǊ 

YƛƴƎǎ [ȅƴƴ ϻрлΦлл 

²ƻǊƭŘ tǊŜƳŀǘǳǊƛǘȅ  ммǘƘ bƻǾŜƳπ

ōŜǊ 

!ƭƛŎŜ CƛǎƘŜǊΣ /¦I ϻнрΦлл 

¢Ǌŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŀƛƴŜǊ нлǘƘ bƻǾŜƳπ

ōŜǊ 

wƻǎƛŜ нŀ ϧнō ϻнрΦлл 

bǳǊǎƛƴƎ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 5ŀȅ мǎǘ 5ŜŎŜƳπ

ōŜǊ 

IŜȄŀƎƻƴ wƻƻƳΣ C[/ ϻнрΦлл 

¢Ǌŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŀƛƴŜǊ ммǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳπ

ōŜǊ 

wƻǎƛŜ нŀ ϧ нō ϻнрΦлл 

You will notice some changes and additions, notably there is 1 medical skills day 

in 2020 and 1 ventilation day for medical and ANNP colleagues. This new event 

will run on 5
th
 June 2020 at the West Suffolk Hospital. The programme for this day 

will include non-invasive and mechanical ventilation, getting the best out of your 

ventilator, surfactant administration and the difficult airway. Practical skills stations 

will include video laryngoscope, ventilator graphics and case 

studies. Applications are open for this event and places are 

limited to 30 so early application is advised. 



Practice Development and Neuroprotection update ñErica 

Everett  

2020 will be an exciting time for practice development in the East of England with 

the addition of a practice educator role. Sara Davis has been appointed to this 

role and will commence on 27/01/20, we look forward to welcoming Sara to the 

teamΦ 

Neuroprotection update 

The HIE guideline was due to be reviewed in September 2019 however due to 

work being undertaken by BAPM this has been delayed. We continue to use the 

current HIE guideline until September 2020 when the BAPM guidance will be avail-

able and the EoE ODN steering group will consider if the local approach to HIE and 

cooling remains fit for purpose. 

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas, especially those of you that are working 

clinically over the festive break. Without saying the Q word, I hope you are not too 

busy to grab a mince pie and some non-alcoholic bubbles. 

Erica 


